

P.O. BOX 3010 Kamloops, B.C. V2C 5N3 Phone (604) 374-0123 Academic Career, University Transfer, Technical, Vocational Technical, Vocational and Community programs Serving the school districts of North Thompson, Kamloops, Merritt, Lilloost, South Cariboo Merritt, Cilloost, and Cariboo Chilcotin

April 28, 1986

NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

The new Williams Lake campus of Cariboo College will be officially opened on Saturday, May 10, 1986 by the Hon. Russell G. Fraser, Minister of Post-Secondary Education.

The Minister will cut the ribbon at 1:00 P.M. following which the official party will tour the new facility. The Cariboo College Board will hold its regular Public Meeting in the new facility beginning at 2:30 P.M.

It is expected that a large number of faculty and staff and their families will travel from the Kamloops campus in order to participate in the opening ceremonies and festivities.

"This new campus is a tribute to the vision and dedication of the College Board. Andrew Smith, in particular, must be commended for his dogged determination in seeing this project through on behalf of the citizens of the northern part of the region. During a period of restraint the Board was able to convince government of the value of this undertaking. The project proceeded under the management of A. J. Wright, Vice-President, Education who is to be commended for his thoroughness in handling the many details", said College President, C. Brewster.

- 30 -

For further information please contact:

M. Russell at 374-0123, Local 2002